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North Dakota State Board of Higher Education  
Research and Governance Committee Meeting Minutes  

 
The State Board of Higher Education Research and Governance Committee met via Teams on 
April 17, 2024, at 3:15 p.m. CT.  
 
SBHE Research and Governance Committee members  
�•  Dr. Casey Ryan, Co -Chair  
�� Ms. Danita Bye, Co -Chair  
��  Dr. John Warford  

�•  Ms. Sadie Hanson  
�•  Dr. Lisa Montplaisir, Faculty Advisor  

 
Institution Presidents/Representatives  
DCB Dean Simone, DSU President Easton, LRSC Mr. Lloyd Halverson,  MaSU Mr. Brian Huschle,  
NDSU President Cook,  Dr. Colleen Fitzgerald,  Dr. Marc  Wallman , UND Dr. John Mihelich, Dr. 
Scott Snyder, Dr. Robert Newman, Dr. Ryan Adams, VCSU Dr. David DeMuth , WSC President 
Hirning. 
 
System Office/CTS/Guests  
NDUS Chancellor Hagerott,  Dr. Delore Zimmerman, VC  David Krebsbach, VC Jerry Rostad, Mr. 
Darin King, VC Lisa Johnson, Mr. Mark Gorenflo, 



Dr. Scott Snyder  provided information on NDSU and UND ’s  High Performance 
Computing  and a proposed research computing request for the 2025 Legislative 
Session. The request/proposal was created in collaboration between UND and NDSU .    
 
The committee discussed the need to increase  funding for research computing 
resources . The increasing demand for compute power and data storage, particularly in 
the field of AI, and funding for additional labor to support researchers to mak e the best 
use of available  resources.  
 
UND and NDSU asked about the process to use to requests these funds. Chancellor 
Hagerott advised them to include these requests in the Envision 2035 findings of the 
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Ryan  moved, Warford seconded, to recommend approv al of the Executive Summary 
of the Board’s Self -assessment, as presented.  
 
Bye, Warford, Hanson, and Ryan voted yes. Motion passed 4 - 0. 
 

9. Information on New Board Member Orientation Timeline and Tools  
Co -chair Bye  stated that planning  has begun for new  Board member orientation ; the 
Board will have two new members, the ir term s begin July 1, 2024. The attach ment to  
today’s agenda is a working document , additional work will be completed prior to the 
May committee meeting . The goal is to have a meaningful  and robust process in place , 
ensure they are receiving relevant materials , and allotted adequate time t o learn 
processes, procedures, missions/goals, and responsibilities as 
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